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Our Ref: StaffShared:Admin/Letters/SZY/MOG
Date: Friday 14th January 2022




Dear Parent/Carer,

Firstly, may I take the opportunity to wish you a happy and prosperous new year. Your child has now begun their penultimate term of secondary education and I am writing to update you on the examination process for Year 11 this year.

Nationally, the intention is that external examinations will run in the summer. However, in the unlikely event that external examinations cannot take place later this year, the contingency plan is for Teacher Assessed Grades to be used. Therefore, the mock examinations scheduled to commence on Monday 28th February would be used to calculate students’ final grades, alongside further assessments we would schedule in May.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Students have been issued with revision lists in each subject to enable them to prioritise their time and prepare fully for the mock examinations. I urge students to begin their revision now, giving them six weeks, including the half-term break, to study in readiness for these tests.

We are expecting further details regarding the summer examinations to be released by OFQUAL before the 7th February. I will write to you again at that time with a further update. In the meantime, please can I ask for your support in encouraging your child to prepare thoroughly for the upcoming mock examinations. 

We continue to offer Lesson 6 in all subjects providing free tuition for all of our students, and will support them in any way we can to ensure they are well prepared for their assessments.

Please feel free to contact me via the School Office if you have any questions regarding examinations. 

Yours sincerely,

[image: ]

E Szymura (Miss)
Deputy Headteacher
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RUSKIN

Community High School

Learning Together. Achieving High Standards
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Ruskin Road, Crewe, Cheshire, CW2 7]JT
Headteacher: Mr D Postlethwaite BSC (Hons). MA. NPQH.
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